Our June CSR Meeting was held on June 10%*, 2025. Our July CSR Meeting was held on
July 8%, 2025. Both meetings were hybrid meetings: both in-person and on Zoom.
Because of the one-time postponement of the D47 meeting to after the July CSR meeting,
both are covered here.

Central Office finances: For the period from April 215, 2025, through June 20, 2025,
Central Office had an income of $11,463 and expenses of $8,333 for a gain of $3,130. Our
balance was $24,898 where our prudent reserve is $19,000 ($5,898 over our prudent
reserve). We are super grateful for our members. Twelve groups donated to Central
Office, contributing $1,727.

Our Public Information (P.I.) committee has been active with recent events, with more
than 500 visitors. A new service opportunity is available: at Visalia Rescue Mission on
Mondays from noon to 3 PM, we could use some help with our booth.

Old Business:

The Founders' Day Picnic was June 14t 2025 at Mooney’s Grove Park in Visalia. It was a
success, with more than 250 people attending, and an excellent share of experience,
strength and hope by Cheryl H. of Springville. Income exceeded expenses by $3,816. Due
to a tree fall, we moved to a new set of arbors, but the shade provided was great.

Our monthly newsletter publisher has resigned; we need someone who would like to take

on this service position. Being comfortable with a computer is a must.

We are requesting that groups create a birthday list and send it to us, so that we can list

the name and how many years of sobriety our members have in our monthly newsletter.
New Business:

New Year’s Eve 2025 Planning Committee is forming. John W. will be the committee
chair. The first planning meeting will be online (Zoom) only Wednesday July 30, from 7
PM to 8 PM. The One-Click Zoom link is on the aa-tulareco.org web site, or you can join
the meeting via Zoom for meeting ID 886 9666 9352 with the passcode being 425429.

Thank you for letting me of service.
David G.



